
 
 

GOLF COMMITTEE 
May 14, 2019 

5:30 PM 
Olde Barnstable Fairgrounds Golf Course 

APPROVED 
 

Roll Call: RICHARD ALIBERTI  Present 
  GEOFFREY CONVERSE Present 

BRIAN CONWAY  Absent  
FRED PARKER   Present 
JOHN COOKSON  Absent 
RON MATROS  Present 
KEITH HOCHSTEIN  Present 

 
ALSO PRESENT:  BRUCE MCINTYRE, CHRIS WHITE, JESSEE SCHECHTMAN, MERRY HOLWAY 
  
 
Chair Parker reads statement in accordance with MGL Ch. 30.A.S.20 regarding public taping at 
meetings- No one responds as taping the meeting 
 
Public Comments/ None  
 
Act on the Minutes of the April 9, 2019 Meeting 
 
Motion duly made by Keith Hochstein to approve the minutes of the April 9th 2019 meeting. 
Seconded by Richard Aliberti 
 
 Vote: so voted unanimously 
 
Course Operations Update – Merry Holway and Jesse Schechtman 
 
Merry Holway- The course had a strong April, pro shops are looking good and are fully stocked and we can also make 
special orders.  Mid-June we will be starting the Wednesday nine and dine at Olde Barnstable.   The website is now set 
up so you can sign up for most member tournaments with a credit card. Please check the website for the daily news 
ticker for updates. Also do not forget to check the bulletin boards for events and changes.  Merry thanks her staff and 
asks the committee to bear with the new seasonal employees that have been hired.  Geoff asked about MGA events at 
the clubs.  Jesse replied there is a qualifier at each club this year. Jesse added a few more points about Quota at 
Hyannis which is up and running and a few of the upcoming tournaments.  Fred asked about the rules seminar. Jesse 
said it went well and about 70 people attended.  Keith asked Jesse if there are starters at Hyannis.  Jesse- starters are 
just on Mondays right now to help manage quota. Fred asked Merry about having a senior yardage on the scorecard  and 
Merry said she would look into it. 
 
 

 

The Town of Barnstable 
Office of Community Services 

367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA 02601 
Lynne M. Poyant, Director 

Office: 508-862-4956 
Fax: 508-862-4782 

 
Barnstable Golf (Olde Barnstable Fairgrounds and Hyannis Golf Course) Marine & Environmental Affairs: 508-790-6272 
     508-362-2606   Senior Services:    508-862-4750 
Hyannis Youth & Community Center:   508-790-6345   Veteran’s Service:    508-778-8740 
Recreation:    508-790-6345 Youth Services :      508-790-6345



Director of Golf Report – Mcintyre 
 
-The HVAC work and other issues with the pipe break are all almost complete at the Hyannis Clubhouse. The first 
reading of the 2020 Budget will take place this Thursday.  The FY 2020 budget is up 3.9 % over from FY 19.  Despite the 
tough weather of April we made the numbers and were able to aerate when scheduled.   
 
Director of Golf Maintenance Report – White 
 
-The weather has been challenging and hopefully the sun will show itself so the greens will start to fill in.   The greens 
mowers have been lowered to the season height.  When the weather cooperates we will attempt to aerate tees and 
fairways that need it. Both irrigations systems are up and running.  The work we did on the third hole at Hyannis should 
start to fill in good with all the aeration plugs we have put in.  Hyannis has installed reflection tape on the pins for laser 
yardage devices.   
 
Follow-up on Workshop items – 
Fred asked if anyone had follow up questions.  No one responded 
 
Fred asked Geoff if he had heard anything about Yarmouth Golf and he responded that no decision has been made yet. 
 
Fred asked to board to spread the work that there will be 2 vacancies on the Golf Committee starting in July. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MOTION TO ADJOURN duly made BY Richard Aliberti SECONDED BY Ron Matros                     
 
Adjourn        6:25 PM  
Respectfully submitted 
Wayne R. Malcolm 
  

Public files are available for viewing during normal business hours   
** Further detail may be obtained by viewing the video via Channel 18 on demand or at 

http://www.townofbarnstable.us/GolfCommittee **  
 
 
 


